## APPENDIX A



09 April, 2025

Municipal District of Bonnyville 4905 50 Avenue Bag 1010 Bonnyville, AB T9N 2J7

Attention: Ben Berlinguette

Dear Sir:

Re: Response to Request of MOU MD of Bonnyville Septage Fees 2025

After careful review and consideration of the operational costs, regulatory requirements, and infrastructure maintenance needs associated with septage management, we must respectfully decline the request to amend the current disposal fee rate at this time. The existing rate structure remains essential to ensuring the financial viability of our wastewater facilities and the long-term effectiveness of our environmental protection programs.

The City of Cold Lake has implemented a Septic Hauler Disposal Fee Rebate Program, whereby eligible City residents may apply for a rebate on fees charged by the CLRUSC. The rebate program is administrative by the City of Cold Lake and not an initiative of the RUSC. It is recommended by the RUSC that the MD of Bonnyville may look into implementing a similar rebate program.

Thank you again for your understanding and continued partnership.

Respectfully,

Kevin Nagoya, C.E.T Commission Manager

**CLRUSC** 

knagoya@coldlake.com